
WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS 
New parishioners are asked to register in 

the parish office where you can also 

learn the various ways how you can 

share your time, talent and treasure. 

VOLUNTEER SCREENING 
Contact the office if you have any 

questions or if you wish to be a       

volunteer. 

BAPTISM 
Contact the parish office 3 months  

before the desired date of Baptism. 

FIRST COMMUNION  
AND CONFIRMATION PREP 

These programs begin in September 

and conclude after Easter. To register 

call the parish officer  

R.C.I.A  
The Christian Initiation of Adults is 

for those wishing to learn more 

about how to become Catholic. 

Please contact the parish office for 

further information. 

MARRIAGE 

Contact the parish office at least one 

year in advance of the desired date. 

 ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
For home visits, call the parish office. 

From the hospital, ask for a priest 

directly at the nursing station. 

FIRST FRIDAY DEVOTIONS 
Following the  7pm mass there is exposi-

tion, adoration (confessions during adora-
tion) and Benediction at 8:30pm.  

(Please note that on First Fridays there is no  
morning  mass.) 

VISITING MINISTRY 
Currently no visits for Holy Commun-

ion are available.  

CHILDREN’S LITURGY  
Postponed until further notice. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Bento D’Cruz—Grand Knight 

GK9144@ontariokofc.ca 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
To volunteer, make a donation or if 

you require assistance  

call 647-234-0265. 

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL 
Meets on the 4th Thursday of the 

Month. Appointed by the pastor.  

Jimmy Chang—Vice-chair 

CATHOLIC  SCHOOLS 
Prince of Peace  416-393-5416 

Our Lady of Grace  416-393-5372 

St. Marguerite Bourgeoys 416-393-5381 

St. Rene Goupil  416-393-5406 

The Divine Infant  416-393-5414 

Fr. Michael McGivney 905-472-4961 

Francis Libermann HS   416-393-5524 

 

PASTOR 
Fr. Efren Alvarez Pelayo  

ealvarezpelayo@archtoronto.org 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR 
Fr. Martin Lugo Tapia 

martinlugotapia@gmail.com 

DEACONS 
Rev. Mr. Terence Rebello  
Rev Mr. Thomas Aquino 

 
SECRETARY 

Fatima Sequeira 
fsequeira@archtoronto.org 

ACCOUNTANT 
Rene Ng 

rng@archtoronto.org 

PROPERTY MANAGER 
Dan Christante 

dan.christante@gmail.com 

HOUSEKEEPER 
Geneveve Macariola-Amini 

CARETAKERS 
Jessie Guinto 

Tom Mitrovski 
tmitrovski@archtoronto.org 

 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday: 5:00 pm  
Sunday:   8:30 am, 10:00 am,  
  11:30 am & 1:00 pm  

Weekday Masses 
Monday:   7:00 pm    
Tuesday—Saturday: 8:30am 
First Friday: 7:00 pm (see below) 

Confessions 
Saturday:    9:00 am - 9:45 am   
              4:00 pm-4:45 pm  
(First Friday Confessions-see below)  

Office Hours:  Monday through Friday  9:00 am to 5:00 pm / Weekends Closed 

Established 1987 

265 Alton Towers Circle, Scarborough, Ontario M1V 4E7 
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The Magi were “wise men” who studied the stars and were 
aware of the Jewish belief that a Messiah was com-
ing.  They would have been versed in much of the wisdom 
of the day and would have been intrigued by the Jewish 
belief in the Messiah. God used what they were familiar 
with to call them to adore the Christ.  He used a star.  They 
understood the stars and when they saw this new and 

unique star over Bethlehem they realized that something special was happen-
ing.  So the first lesson we take from this for our own lives is that God will use 
what is familiar to us to call us to Himself.  Look for the “star” that God is using 
to call you.  It’s closer than you may think. 

Epiphany of the Lord 

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 
In observance of 
New Year’s Day, the 
parish office will be 
closed on Monday 

January 3, 2022. In the event of 
an emergency, please call 416-
291-9422 ext: 9. 

MONDAY MORNING MASS 
Given that the attendance to the 
7pm Mass on Mondays was sur-
prisingly low, beginning January 
3 we will this mass will go back 
to 8:30am which is a time when 
the attendance is greater. Other 
mass changes will be discussed 

once the current restrictions pass 
so that we can plan more effec-
tively. 

FIRST FRIDAY DEVOTIONS 
This coming Friday, Jan-
uary 7 is First Friday. 
We invite everyone to 

join us for mass at 7pm. After 
mass we will have the exposition 
of the Blessed Sacrament until 
8:30pm. Confessions will be 
heard during the adora-
tion between 7:30 and 
8:30pm. There will be no 
morning mass on first 
Fridays.  

Saturday, January 1 
8:30 am Mass 
10:00 am Mass 
11:30 am Mass 

Sunday, January 2 
8:30 am Mass 
10:00 am Mass 
11:30 am Mass 
1:00 pm Mass 

Monday, January 3 
8:30 am Mass 

 Intentions of  Rosaline 
† Gilbert Fonseka 

Tuesday, January 4 
8:30 am Mass 
† Julie M.K. Chan 

Wednesday, January 5 
8:30 am Mass 
† William & Alice Chan 

Thursday, January 6 
8:30 am Mass 
† Ivy Cecilia Edward 

 Wedding Anniversary of  
Jaimol & Anto  

Friday, January 7 
7:00 pm Mass 
† Georgette Fadel 

Saturday, January 8 
8:30 am Mass 

 Thanksgiving 

Mass Intentions 
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 In thanksgiving  †Rest in peace  

 For the infirm 

At Christmas we celebrate the miracle of God becoming 

one with us in Jesus Christ, our “Emmanuel.” Let us openly welcome 

the Christ child into our hearts. At this time, I pray that the grace of the 

Christmas message will brighten our lives, renew our faith and strengthen the 

bonds of friendship among us. We would also like to acknowledge that during this 

season of family celebration, there are people who welcome Christ into broken hearts. 

In their home there is an empty spot at the dinner table and around the Christmas 

tree. It is hard to feel the joy of the season. For you, know that even in these darkest 

hours, there is still light, which will take us to the place where we need to be. This 

light will take us to the heart of Christ who will heal our brokenness, remove our 

anger and hurt and fill us with the peace and strength we need to not just move for-

ward but to reclaim the life that is ours as a community in Christ Jesus. For those 

who are blessed to be surrounded by children, spouses and good friends, perhaps a 

prayer could be offered before gift opening for those who are suffering and lonely. 

Finally, this is a time for gratitude and so we give thanks for all of you, the people 

of the parish. It is a privilege for us at Prince of Peace to serve you and we are 

continually encouraged and edified by you. We wish you, and all who are vis-

iting with us this season,  

Marry Christmas and a Happy New Year    

SANCTURARY LAMP 
January 2-8 

The  Lamp burns this week for all 
who are  suffering from  Covid  

and for those  taking care of  them. 



January 2, 2022 

Live Streaming is now  available for our parishioners as the dispensa-
tion from the Sunday Eucharist continues. Alternatively, a full list of 

Livestream services can be accessed at: www.archtoronto.org.  

WORSHIP SAFE UPDATE 
Due to the latest COVID
- Omicron Variant the 
Archdiocese has asked 
that we limit singing 
during mass to that of the cantor 
only.  Help us by following the 
rules and protect your fellow pa-
rishioners by humming quietly 
within our hearts.  

RESPONSES LEADER  
We are still welcoming 
parishioners  who can 
both lead in the re-
sponses and manage 

the PowerPoint slides during the 
mass. This new role emerged 
due to the need to livestream 
masses. Training will be provid-
ed. Those interested are asked to 
contact the parish office or email 
(see email address on the cover 
page).   

SOCIETY OF SAINT VINCENT DEPAUL 
The Prince of Peace Con-
ference welcomes new 
members, especially 
young adults as we con-

tinue our commitment to Christ’s 
invitation to grow closer to Him, 
to love one another and to 
spread the message of His love 
wherever we go. When you join 
our Society, Jesus is always the 
star and He leads us to those 
who need help, the poor, the 
lonely, the suffering. Please call 
647-234-0265 if you are inter-
ested in joining. 

You can make a difference! 

SUNDAY MISSALS 
2021-2022 Sunday Mis-
sals are available for pur-
chase at the parish office 
Monday to Friday from 
9am to 5pm./$5.00 per missal. 
Call the office or see one of the 
ushers after any of our Sunday 
masses.  

CANTORS NEEDED 
We invite parishioners 
who have singing tal-
ents (able to sing and 
read music) to consider 

being trained to lead the congre-
gation in song. This role has been 

As you consider your blessings, please make an act of hope 
today by supporting those in need. With your continued 
support we can reach our parish goal and get through this 
new stage of the pandemic if we do it together. Thank you. 

To date we have collected $78,077. (88.7%) of our parish 
goal of  $88,000.  Will you help us reach our ShareLife cam-
paign goal?  

ShareLife donations are welcome anytime at  
sharelife.org 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY 
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PRE-AUTHORIZED GIVING  
PROGRAM 

This is an Archdi-
ocesan Giving 
Plan to assist you 
in your support 

of the work of Prince of Peace Par-
ish, through your regular parish 
offerings (this does not include 
special collections).  The Plan is ad-
ministered through the Archdio-
cese and tax receipts will be issued 
for all offertory gifts. Enrollment 
forms available at the parish office.  

2022 OFFERTORY ENVELOPES 
Offertory Envelopes 
for  2022 are  now 
ready for pick up in 
the parish hall after 
mass. They are be-
ing distributed by 
volunteers so please do not help 
yourself as we need to make sure 
that they are picked by the person 
whose name is on the box. We ask 
everyone to wait until January 1, 
2022, to start using these enve-
lopes and not before. If you did not 
use envelopes in 2021, please con-
tact the parish office so that a box 
can be assigned to you. Please re-
member to write your information 
for the first few envelopes to make 
sure that we have your correct in-
formation in our records. 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION 
December  26 

$ 9,616. 
Our Weekly Expenses  

Average is  
$ 8,191.00 



Prayer and Sacraments 

VOCATIONS  
“On entering the 
house, they saw the 
child with Mary his 
mother; and they 
knelt down and paid 

him homage. Then, opening 
their treasure chests, they 
offered him gifts of gold, 
frankincense, and myrrh.” God 
asks us to give our lives. What 
treasures have been given to 
you to share with others in 
Christ’s name? If God is calling 
you to be a priest, religious or 
deacon contact Director of 
Vocations Archdiocese of 
Toronto, Fr. Matt McCarthy. 

  416-968-0997   
vocations @archtoronto.org  

PRAYER FOR AN END TO THE 
PANDEMIC 

Almighty and merciful Father, 

who show your love to all 

your creation.   

Humbly we come before you 

asking for a swift eradication 

of the coronavirus 

Graciously hear the prayers 

we offer for all those affected 

by the virus currently ravaging 

various parts of the world.  

Calm our fears and give 

strength to those who support 

and care for others. Grant 

healing to all suffering in 

mind, body and spirit, eternal 

life to the dead and 

consolation to the bereaved.   

Inspire those who are working 

to find an effective vaccine.     

Counsel governments and 

health authorities to take 

appropriate steps for the good 

of all.  Look lovingly upon us 

all, and in your mercy, forgive 

our failings. We ask this 

through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen  

a longstanding tradition in the 
church and one that has been 
forgotten and devalued, especial-
ly when music has become more 
sophisticated and challenging for 
us to join in. This calls for leader-
ship so that we can all sing with 
one voice as a symbol the Lord’s 
call to not only be pitch-perfect 
but be one in every way, includ-
ing our singing. This is a volun-
teer position and those interest-
ed are asked to contact the office 
via email. Auditioning and train-
ing will be provided.  

CONFIRMATION 2022 
Updates for registration 
will be announced soon. 
Subscribe to the parish 
bulletin to receive infor-
mation as it becomes 
available. Thank you for your pa-
tience.    

FIRST COMMUNION 
We remind all par-
ents who had their 
children celebrate 
the Sacrament of 
First Holy Commun-

ion in 2021 that the certificates 
are ready for pick up at the 
parish office. We ask that you 
take the time to pick them up as 
soon as possible. Plans for the 
2022 First Communion Program 
will be published in our bulletin, 

website, the slides in Church as 
well as during the announce-
ments on Sundays. Updates will 
also be made available to our 
parish schools to be sent to the 
parents.  

PRIVATE PRAYER 
Currently we are 
open for prayer  
Monday to Saturday 

from 9am to 12noon. The expo-
sition of the Blessed Sacrament 
after mass has been suspended, 
but time for private prayer con-
tinues as usual. If a funeral or a 
wedding is been held, private 
prayer will be cancelled. As pre-
viously announced, we have re-
turned to the pre-covid practice 
in relation to the exposition of 
the Blessed Sacrament. This 
practise will be more in keeping 
with having it on First Fridays.  

MARRIAGE SUNDAY 
Marriage Mass on Febru-
ary 13 at 2:30pm. St. 
Michael’s Cathedral Ba-
silica for married couples 
celebrating milestone anniver-
saries (25th, 40th, 50th, 60th or 
60+) in 2022.  Due to current so-
cial distancing measures, cathe-
dral attendance is limited to pre-
registered couples celebrating 
milestone wedding anniversaries 
and a maximum of one guest per 

 

 

 

TOGETHER WE PRAY 
“For the children who died in residential schools throughout Cana-
da and for all those who continue on a journey through the dark-
ness, that there may be healing founded on truth and that the Spirit 
will inspire our ongoing commitment to reconciliation. God, 
through the presence and power of the Holy Spirit, continue to of-
fer us correction so that your grace might change and transform us 
in our weakness and repentance. Give us humility to listen when 
others reveal how we have failed and courage to love others as our-
selves, mindful of your love for the weakest and most vulnerable 

among us. Amen.”   St. Kateri Tekakwitha,  pray for us. 



celebrant couple. Registration is 
now open. We encourage mile-
stone celebrants to register early. 
Those who are not able to regis-
ter may join the celebration, be-
ginning 2:15pm via livestream: 
www.stmichaelscathedral.com/
live.  

PRAYING FOR CHRISTIAN UNITY 
January 18-25 is 
prayer for Christian 
Unity week on the 
theme “We saw the 
star in the East, and we came to 
worship him” (Mt.2:2). Join Cardi-
nal Carter-4pm Mass celebrated 
at Holy Trinity Armenian Apos-
tolic Orthodox Church, Scar-
borough, in person or livestream:   

www.facebook.com/
TorontoArmenianChurch.  

SYNOD ON SYNODALITY 
Pope Francis has 
launched the Synod 
on Synodality: a two
-year global process 

of listening to the faithful that 
will help the Church reflect on 
how we can do God’s will in the 
world today. The comments of 
the faithful will ultimately be dis-
cussed at a meeting of the bish-
ops in the Vatican in 2023. To 
learn more about the Synod on 
Synodality and to share your 
thoughts, please visit: 

 www.archtoronto.org/synodality 

GUIDELINES FOR MASS INTENTIONS 
One of the greatest acts of charity is 
to pray for the living and the dead, 
and the greatest and most powerful 
prayer we have is the Mass, since 
the fruits of the Mass are the very 
fruits of Jesus' redemption.  For that 
reason, all are encouraged to have 
Masses offered for loved ones who 
have died, or even for the living who 
have some need. This is an ancient 
Christian practice, and all are wel-
come to make mass intention re-
quests. However, mass intentions 
are subject to the Norms of the 
Church and as such we are obligated 
to follow them. Therefore:  
A Mass intention may be set for 

A deceased loved one 

A person who is ill or suffering 

In thanksgiving for a birthday, an-
niversary or other special moment 
in a person’s life. 

In thanksgiving for prayers an-
swered. 

An announced Mass intention 
cannot be set for: 

An unknown or private intention.  

A prayer intention that contradicts 
Catholic moral doctrine. 

An intention that includes a “list of 
names (each can be a different in-
tention). 

An intention with wordy explana-
tions that seem to be intended as 
information to the community 

The intentions that include more than 
one name or complicated wording will 

be announced as “for the intentions of  
the donor”. 

Parish News 

SUBSCRIBE TO OUR  
PARISH BULLETIN 

Copy and paste the 
link below, to sub-
scribe and receive the bul-
letin in your inbox every week 
and keep your family informed. 
princeofpeacesc.archtoronto.org 
/en/contact-us/sign-up/ 

UNREGISTERED VOLUNTEERS 
We remind all 
volunteers that 
being a Regis-
tered Parishion-
er is a require-
ment to be a volunteer in 
any parish. Our records 
show that a great number of 
volunteers are not regis-
tered parishioners. Filling 
out volunteers forms does 
not imply registration. If 
you currently do not have 
and assigned envelope 
number, there is a very 
good chance that you are 
not registered in the parish. 
Please call the parish office 
to find out how you can cor-
rect this. Part of the admin-
istration of Volunteer 
Screening involves having 
your information in our sys-
tem. Please help us run this 
program effectively for the 
protection of all in our par-
ish.  

BUILDING COMMITTEE 
The Building Committee is an advisory committee that 
requires its members to have professional backgrounds 
such as architects, structural engineers, real estate 
agents, property managers, etc. Those of you who have a 
background in engineering or general building construc-
tion concepts are especially encouraged to apply. If you 

have interest in this opportunity to serve your parish community, 
please email your contact details to the office. 

Live Stream-
ing is now  
available for our 

parishioners as the dispensa-
tion from the Sunday Eucha-
rist continues. Alternatively, 
a full list of Livestream ser-
vices can be accessed at: 

www.archtoronto.org  




